
 

MINUTES 

Regular Council Meeting 

Tuesday, January 3, 2023 

  
The Minutes of the Regular Council of the Town of Pasadena was duly held on Tuesday, January 3, 2023. 
  
MEMBERS 
PRESENT: 

Mayor Darren Gardner 
Deputy Mayor Terry Randell 
Councillor Carla Brake 
Councillor Hal Cormier 
Councillor Brent Decker 
Councillor Brandon Hall 

ABSENT: Councillor Gemma Walsh 

STAFF PRESENT: Sharon Brown, Town Clerk 
Brian Hudson, Chief Administrative Officer 

 
 NOTICE 

“We respectfully acknowledge Pasadena as the ancestral homelands of the Mi’kmaq and Beothuk. Today, 
these lands are home to a diverse population of indigenous and other peoples. We would also like to 
acknowledge with respect the diverse histories and cultures of the Innu, Inuit, and Southern Inuit of this 
Province." 

 
 CALL TO ORDER  
 Mayor Gardner called the meeting to order at 8:01 p.m.        

 
 APPROVAL OF AGENDA  
  

 
1-23 Cormier / Randell be it resolved  that the Agenda for January 3, 2023 be accepted as presented. 

In Favor: 6  Gardner, Randell, Brake, Cormier, Decker, and Hall 
Opposed: 0 Resolution CARRIED. 

 

 
 APPROVAL OF MINUTES  
  

 
2-23 Hall / Cormier be it resolved  that the minutes of December 19, 2022 be approved as presented. 

In Favor: 6  Gardner, Randell, Brake, Cormier, Decker, and Hall 
Opposed: 0 Resolution CARRIED. 

 

 
 PETITIONS OR VISITING GROUPS: 

 
 BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES 

 
 NOTICE OF RESOLUTIONS ARISING OUT OF MINUTES 

 
 NOTICE OF RESOLUTIONS AND NOTICE OF QUESTIONS NEEDING DETAILED ANSWERS 

 
 COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 
 ADMINISTRATION, CORPORATE SERVICES & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT - NO REPORT 

 
 INFRASTRUCTURE, ENGINEERING, PLANNING - NO REPORT 

 
 RECREATION & COMMUNITY SERVICES - NO REPORT 

 
 PUBLIC WORKS & PROTECTIVE SERVICES  
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 Councillor Cormier reported on the following:  hauling of salt and sand is now complete; THM project to be 
completed by end of February; one dump truck is out of service for maintenance; only one water leak; 
employees are building covers for roof at Pasadena Place and cold patch is being used in potholes during the 
winter months.   

 
 CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER REPORT  
 Mr. Hudson wished all Council a happy New Year.  

 
 BUILDING PERMITS 

 
 NEW BUSINESS 

 
 CORRESPONDENCE 

 
 QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS  
 Councillor Cormier asked that residents be vigilant in wearing reflective clothing while walking at night. 

  
Deputy Mayor Randell noted that having the opportunity to vote for the Porch Parade was fun with many 
residents showing their Christmas spirit.  He also attended the fireworks display at The Hub and thanked the 
church organizers. 
  
Councillor Decker also noted that he was impressed with the amount of residential lights around town during 
the Christmas Season.  He also had the opportunity to visit the water treatment plant and sewage lagoon and 
thanked staff for sharing with him the workings of both systems. 
  
Councillor Hall hoped that everyone had a safe Christmas season and happy New Year.   

 
 ADJOURNMENT  
  

 
3-23 Cormier / Hall be it resolved  the meeting be adjourned at 8:08 p.m. 

In Favor: 6  Gardner, Randell, Brake, Cormier, Decker, and Hall 
Opposed: 0 Resolution CARRIED. 

  
   

  
  
   

 

Town Clerk Mayor 
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